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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

CELEBRATING 40 YEARS  
The Club kicked off its 40th year with a nice meeting at Harold’s several weeks ago.  On behalf of the membership, 
I would like to thank the Fosketts for hosting this event. As always there were stories, business and great snacks 
to enjoy.   

How time flies!!!!!  Forty years is a long time for a grass roots club to carry on.  There are too many names and 
events to mention leading us to this time and place.  THANK YOU to every one past and present who have 
contributed their time and/or talents to the Nutmeg Chapter. 

As the story goes, we are not at the finish line yet.  Many truck show committee members were present at the 
last meeting and outlined their efforts to date insuring that the Annual Show on June 25, 2023 is well underway 
as far as the planning stage is concerned.  As always, the success of this event is squarely on the shoulders of the 
membership.  Your help is needed more than ever this year.  Regretfully due to illness, some to our valued 
workers may not be able to attend this event this year.  Someone has to step up and fill these positions.  We are 
looking for gate workers to collect admission fees.  All we are asking is a couple of hours of your time.  Thank 
you.  We are pleased to report that the Girl Scout troop has informed us that they will be available to assist the 
Club in parking spectator vehicles as in past years.  They are a great assist and we are looking forward to working 
with them again.   

The weather has been kind to us this year.  It will not be long before we are uncovering our vehicles and getting 
out and about getting things done around the house.  Have a safe winter and see you at our March 19th meeting. 
  
Tom 
 
 

Directions to March 19, 2023 Meeting at Pfahl’s Mack & Antique Truck Restorations located at 73 East Street, 
Route 132 in Bethlehem, CT       **Contact  Matt  at 203-266-6455  or  Tom at 774-230-3553, with any questions. 

Members are encouraged to come early, Matt will provide sandwiches & beverages around 1 PM.  Business meeting 

begins at 2 PM.  Bring a snack or dessert to share with fellow members.  Our popular Table Top Toy Truck Show is back.  

Bring your favorite toy and share your story.  Check out the trucks in the process of restoration & check out Matt’s extensive 

memorabilia collection including his trains in the newly completed train building.  See Page 8 for the “low-down” 

IN CASE OF INCLEMENT WEATHER ON MARCH 19, We will send out an email to our members and post it on Face Book .  If 

you do not have email, please give any officer a call and get the answer to “Is the meeting on?”.  We never know what 

March might bring in the weather department.    

Here is a suggested route: 

I-84 West to Exit 17.  At first traffic light, take Right on to Route 63 North.  Continue thru Watertown Center and follow 

Route 63 for approximately 8 miles.  Turn Left on Route 132 (Bethlehem/ Judd Farm Road.)  You will see 2 “Entering 

Bethlehem” signs. Watch for Bethlehem Elementary School on the Left.  Pfahl’s Restoration (Green sign) will be on the 

Right.  Red Building behind house at 73 East Street.  Additional parking is available behind the garage.  

 

 
“Dedicated to preserving the dynamic history of trucks, the trucking industry, and its pioneers.” 



MEET THE REGIONAL VICE-PRESIDENT FOR THE NUTMEG CHAPTER 

 
Hi Fellow Nutmeg Members, 

I’m Tom Voccola from Orange, CT. I am currently working with the Nominating Committee to be Connecticut’s 
RVP for the ATHS.  I think it would be greatly beneficial for both the ATHS and the Nutmeg Chapter to have 
representation and transparency between the two. This has been an open position for quite some time and I feel 
that I can fill this void to better help the Nutmeg Chapter.  I am a Mechanical Contractor and for the past 21 years, 
I have been associated with a small family business. I have been into Antique Trucks and Tractors since a very 
early age and it has become a real passionate hobby for me the past 15 years. I’ve been an ATHS member for 12 
years and now a Lifetime member as of 2 years ago. I look forward to doing what I can to better help our Chapter. 
 
See you all on the road!      Tom Voccola 
 
 

        
                                                                                              
Editor’s Note:    
It has been about 15 years since the Nutmeg Chapter has had a Regional VP.  Nutmeg member Tom Voccola has committed 

to this position.  He has given this considerable thought and he has talked with National numerous times about what the 

job entails.  He sees a need for a RVP to keep our Chapter moving ahead.  Tom has agreed to a one-year term that won't 

officially start until October 2023.  Tom will be the RVP for the Nutmeg Chapter only, not for RI and Mass.  Tom plans to 

attend our March 19th meeting at Matt Pfahl’s.  Come and meet him there.                               Don Arnauckas,  Editor   

                                  
     

ATHS LOGO 

You may have noticed the ATHS Logo displayed more frequently in this issue.  At a recent ZOOM meeting regarding creating 

flyers for ATHS events, we were informed as how to apply for the logo.  The Nutmeg Chapter received permission to use the 

logo on truck show posters and signs, membership flyers, web-site, Facebook and our newsletter.   
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Minutes of Nutmeg Chapter Meeting 

January 22, 2023 
 

Call to Order:  Tom Bachand, Nutmeg Chapter President, called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM   

Opening: 

The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Chapter President Tom Bachand. Tom expressed appreciation on 

behalf of the membership to Cynthia and Harold Foskett for their generosity in welcoming us and hosting the meeting at 

Foskett Equipment in Woodstock, CT. The showroom became a meeting, greeting, and dining room.  An assortment of 

sandwiches, snacks, and baked goods kept everyone satisfied. 

  

Attendance:   There were 21 members and guests present.  

 

Secretary’s Report: 

A motion was made to accept the Secretary’s Minutes of the November 13, 2022 meeting as they appeared in the previous 

Newsletter.  The motion was seconded and the members voted unanimously to approve the Minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Bachand    November 31 – December 31, 2022 

      1.  Savings Account- Balance Reported 

      2.  Regular Account- Balance Reported 

       Income:   Dues,   November 50/50 drawing, ThanksGiving dinner meal receipts 

       Expenses:  Matthews Catering, Newsletter ink and supplies, Lance Dimock membership postage 

 3.  Show Account – Tom reported that all the charitable donation checks have been mailed.  Recipients were invited to  

      attend the meeting to accept their checks but due to scheduling conflicts, none were available today.  

A motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  The motion was seconded and vote was unanimous 

to accept the report. 

 

Membership Report:  Lance Dimock 

Lance reported a membership count of 142. Three members’ dues expired in 2021.   44 members remained delinquent with 

their dues for 2022.  In accordance with the Board of Directors recommendation and action voted on by the membership at 

the May 2022 meeting, these members who have not paid dues will no longer receive the Newsletter effective December 

2022.  The Online Newsletter is available to all.  It was noted that 14 new members joined at the Brooklyn Show. Lance also 

notes that members using the Membership form in the Newsletter is very helpful in keeping our membership list current. 

A motion was made to accept the Membership Report as presented.  The motion was seconded and vote was unanimous. 

 

Website and Social Media:   Kathy Arnauckas                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Kathy reported that the website is active and invites folks to add contents by contacting her.  The Face Book page also remains 

monitored and updated.  Kathy noted that member Mike Kenderdine has used Face Book to contact the Club about an 

upcoming “Touch-a-Truck” event at Mineral Springs Campground for listing in our Events Calendar.  Communication was 

received from National ATHS notifying the chapter that a “Creating Event Flyers” zoom event is scheduled.  With the attention 

that social media garners for the Club, it is well worth the upkeep and cost. 

Newsletter:  Donald Arnauckas, Editor   

1. Don reported that Maggie McCormick is attending the Big E Toy Show this weekend and will leave invitation flyers 

about the Brooklyn Show at vendors’ booths 

2. The deadline for the next Newsletter submissions is February 1, 2023 

3. Please notify Don with any advertisement updates, cancellations or renewals.   

4. The address labels on the next Newsletter will reflect members’ dues status for 2023. 

Members reiterated high praise for Don and Kathy consistently producing an entertaining and informative Newsletter. 
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NEW BUSINESS :   2023 NUTMEG CHAPTER TRUCK SHOW:  June 25, 2023  

1.  John Raymond has secured the Brooklyn Fairgrounds with a verbal contract. 

2. The food vendors have been lined up. 

3. Photos of Rob & Vanessa Coutu’s 2023 show trucks have been taken for the flyers, tee shirts and dash plaques 

4. The Certificate of Insurance has been requested online from National ATHS 

5. The Girl Scout troop has informed us that the Scouts will park spectator vehicles again this year at the show. 

6. National ATHS now requests a copy of the show poster in order to include the Brooklyn Show in the publicized 

schedule of the Wheels of Time and also in order to get the insurance certificate.  The purpose of this is to show any 

chapter’s commitment to actually having a show.  Apparently the deadline for this now is November/ December, 

which is two months earlier than in the past. 

7. Tom asked for members’ feedback from the 2022 show experience. 

 It was recommended that the New Membership handouts be printed two on a sheet, then cut in half. 

 Rob Coutu spoke of the Nutmeg Chapter and the ATHS truck clubs as being representative of patriotism, 

history, common interest, fellowship, all pieces of Americana.  With that said, he made the recommendation 

to introduce new entertainment that would include an emcee and trucking songs.  Gary Pomo, a well-known 

local entertainer, would provide the type of entertainment more suited to a truck show.  There was 

enthusiasm expressed and Rob was asked to contact Gary and to follow up on availability and sound system 

requirements if he is not self-contained.  John Raymond will also contact the fairgrounds about a sound and 

public address system. 

 Perhaps the trucks could be announced as they enter the fairgrounds. 

 Perhaps there could be a 12:00 horn blow.   

 Kathy Arnauckas spoke of a potential new pool of volunteers among the high school students who need 

community service hours as a requirement for graduation.  Other sources could include 4H Clubs, TEEG, and 

ARC.  These volunteers would be teamed with adult club members.  Gate 1 was short on volunteers in 2022. 

 Don mentioned that Ballston Spa and other clubs pay helpers. 

 The Cornet Band has inquired about appearing at the 2023 Brooklyn show.  Club will follow up after contacting 

Gary Pomo. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

1. Future Meetings:   

          March 19, 2023 Pfahl’s Mack & Antique Truck Restorations, Bethlehem, CT 

          Location and dates for May and July are to be determined. 

2. The Annual Report has been completed and mailed to National ATHS. 

3. Cares & Concerns:   

 JD (Jim Dowd) sends his best to the membership and stated how much he cares about the Club but is no 

longer able to actively participate. 

 Ubald Saskal is recovering from a health issue. 

 Bob Manchester and his son continue to undergo medical treatment. 

4.   The 50/50 Raffle was won by John Raymond.  John donated the winnings back to the Club. 

Adjournment:  2:45 PM                                                                                                                                                                        

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Betty Jay, Secretary               
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What I like about the Truck Club      by Rob Coutu 

Those of you who attended this year’s Thanksgiving feast and meeting at the Haul of Fame Museum, you heard me speak 

briefly about the things that I enjoy about our Truck Club. 

Here is a little deeper dive into what I was getting at. 

I am not sure what year I officially joined the Club.  But I have been attending the Club’s  Brooklyn truck show for many, 

many years.  This is because of my love for all things “TRUCK”.  My whole life has been about trucks, hunting for them.  

Dragging them home, fixing them, driving them, selling them, and of course salvaging tons of trucks for parts for trucks 

over the years.  It stated when I was a child riding with my dad picking up junk cars in about 1970.  I am a 3rd generation 

junkman.  So my fascination with old trucks has been brewing for quite a while. 

As I have gotten a little older, my perspective has changed quite a bit.  I have begun to realize there is something much 

deeper to my love of old trucks and that period in time, known as the “GOLDEN AGE OF TRUCKING” which I interpret to be 

from about the mid 30’s to the mid 60’s. 

Standing in the turmoil of today’s current state of our nation and world, and looking back to that time, I can only shake my 

head in disbelief of just how far we have drifted from that “Golden Age”, I look back to that time when these old trucks 

were running the roads.  I relish the thought of a simpler less complicated time.  A more wholesome and honest time.  A 

time when our country was united to fight against the evils of dictators and Communist wild men.  A time when our 

enemies were clearly defined.  A time when factories were humming with activity.  And the country was hugely 

independent and strong. 

   A time when one man with a good moral foundation, a dream, determination and grit, could start a business with one  

   truck a  couple hand shovels and build a booming enterprise. 

   A time when there was a church on every corner of every little hamlet and village.  An on Sunday morning, all work would 

   stop, and the parking lots were full, as people worshiped their Creator. 

   A time when there was no need to lock your doors in fear. 

   A time when people were friendly and civil towards each other. 

   A time when you could assume that GOD was the center of most peoples’ lives and be right in that assumption. 

   A time when being patriotic and fearing GOD was a good thing!  Not thought of as radical or extreme! 

Getting back to the point.  I love the fact that before each official meeting, this Club pledges its allegiance to the flag of the 

United States of American and to the Republic for which it stands.  One Nation under God, Indivisible with liberty and 

justice for all. 

In doing so we honor AMERICA and GOD. 

In the history past, there have been nations like ours.  That in the beginning, worshiped and honored GOD; and then once 

prospering, they forgot that GOD was the author of all their success.  And they began to believe they didn’t need GOD.  

When they failed to give Him a place of honor, when they denounced his Lordship and relied on themselves, they fell into 

decline and every kind of wickedness and debauchery and eventually into destruction. 

People, I believe that is what were are experiencing in our nation today. 

   We as a Club  are an oasis of goodness and truth in a world of chaos and division on so many fronts. 

   We as a Club are trying to keep a little piece of that good old AMERICA alive. 

   We still remember the hard work. And the sacrifices that so many of our members, fathers, grandfathers and great- 

   grandfathers made towards protecting our freedom and in the building of our great country. 

   We still stand and pledge our allegiance to the flag. 

   We still give GOD a place of honor above our nation. 

   We are not afraid or ashamed to honor GOD. 

By restoring these trucks and keeping these memories and stories alive, we are preserving this special time in our country’s 

history.   
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What I like about the Truck Club--Continued 

 

I truly love to hear the stories of the guys who drove these old trucks. And the tales of huge loads, terrible roads, and 

extreme weather conditions of all kinds.  And how they overcame adversities with their Yankee ingenuity, common sense 

and perseverance. 

Maybe you never thought this deeply about the Club before.  I hope this helps you to see it in a new light. 

Sadly our club is shrinking every year as many of these great men and women have gone on to be with the LORD.  We need 

to remember and celebrate these men and women and that time in our history, before it slips away completely.  So, what  

can we do to keep the Club strong and growing.  Well, simply we need to reach out and engage the younger guys and gals 

we meet at shows and in our daily travels.  Invite them to check out the Club, bring them to a meeting, or a show to enjoy 

some camaraderie, truck stories and a meal.  A wise man once said, “Feed then and they will come.”  It usually works on 

me!  If each one of us consciously sought to bring a new guy in, and even if only a few of us were actually successful, it 

would be a huge boom for the Club.   We really need some new guys and gals to keep this thing going. 

The Club is not going to appeal to everyone.  But surely, if we think about all the people we interact with in our travels, we 

must know folks that think and like the same things as we do.  Maybe they have an old truck.  Maybe they don’t.  It doesn’t 

matter.  Just to have a fondness for old trucks, mechanical things, and our AMERICAN History is enough. 

I know it is tough today.  We all have so much going on.  My wife and I both work 6 days a week.  It doesn’t leave much time 

for other things. 

But if we are going to keep this Club together, we need some new folks to help us.  Let’s be on the lookout for potential 

new members. 

If you are reading this message, you are already a member.  Maybe  you weren’t aware the Club needs more support from 

its membership.  So come to a meeting, get involved. 

THIS IS JUST ONE MAN’S OPINION. 

Rob Coutu 

 

 

INTRODUCING OUR 2023 BROOKLYN SHOW TRUCKS 

 
 

 
This year we will have two trucks featured on our show poster and dash plaques.  Rob & Vanessa Coutu will have the honor 

for 2023.  The 1972 Chevrolet C-60 roll-off is a working truck for Coutu Truck Country in Willimantic, CT.  No one would 

think this truck is over fifty years old by the way it looks.  The 1949 Diamond T 201 pick-up is in nice original condition.  The 

engine is 91 horsepower with a 4-speed transmission.  The Model 201 is heavy-duty all around (one ton) and has an 8 foot 

body.  It was the discriminating buyer who would purchase a Diamond T 201 in 1949.        
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TABLE TOP TOY TRUCK SHOW 
MARCH MEETING 

We all know our favorite antique trucks do not come out 

in March, so we are bringing back the Table Top Toy 

Truck Show for our March 19th meeting. There will be no 

worries that they will not start, no need to worry about 

those nasty chemicals on the road, and the really great 

news is that they won’t need to be washed after the show!   

Please bring any Toy Trucks, Model Trucks, Childhood Sand 

Box Toys, Models of your ‘Real’ Truck, anything along this 

line that can be displayed on a table top.  We would love 

to hear your story of your favorite treasure from your 

collection. And while we are at Matt’s, be sure to take a 

look at his extensive toy and train collection.  Guaranteed 

to make your afternoon memorable.   

 

 
 

Thanks for Contributions to the Steering 

Column 
As you are aware, we are continually looking for  
contributions from our members for the Steering Column.  
This issue we salute and send Special Thanks to Rob Coutu 
for his contribution “What I Like About the Truck Club”.  
Timely thoughts about the Nutmeg Chapter. We should 
also note that Tom Bachand and Betty Jay are timely in 
their submissions to each newsletter and we are thankful 
for their input as well.  Any and all contributions are 
welcome, just contact Don at 860-274-4758 with your idea 
or story. It’s fairly easy—Just Ask Rob.    
 

Maggie’s Looking for Toy Barn Vendors! 

Maggie McCormick recently attended the Toy Show in 
Springfield, MA with 2023 Toy Barn flyers in hand.  She 
reported that she handed out 17 flyers to prospective 
Vendors. Thank you Maggie for your enthusiasm and 
dedication to the Nutmeg Chapter. 
 

Winter is making way for Spring!  

Soon it will be time to get your vehicles ready for the 

2023 Brooklyn Show.  Take an armchair tour of the 2022 

show.                                          Photos by Christine Ward 
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2023  CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

DISCLAIMER: This list has been compiled from a variety of sources.  Therefore, it is best to call ahead and double-check the dates 

and locations of any of the events. You can always check the latest copy of the ATHS Wheels of Time or ATCA’s Double Clutch or 

their websites for more events.  Let us know of any errors or omissions! 

Mar 19 ATHS NUTMEG CHAPTER MEETING at Pfahl’s Antique Truck Restorations, 73 East St – Route 132, 

Bethlehem, CT 06751. Business Meeting at 2:00 PM.  Members are invited to bring a snack or dessert to 

share. Business meeting at 2PM. Table Top Toy Truck Show, bring your favorite childhood toy or collectible. 

See page 2 for more details. Come early and enjoy Matt’s collections of truck & train memorabilia.  

May 6 & 7 Zagray Farm Museum Spring Show & Swap Meet, 544 Amston Road Route 85, Colchester, CT Hours 7am to 

4pm- Antique Tractors, Farm Equipment, Cars & Trucks, Family Fun. Contact Ken Hansen @860-887-1044 or 

website at ZAGRAYFARMMUSEUM.ORG 

MAY  ?? ATHS NUTMEG CHAPTER MEETING.  Time and Place to be announced in May-June Issue 

June 4 ATHS Ocean State Vintage Haulers 29th Annual Antique Truck Show, Johnson Memorial Park, 1583 

Hartford Ave., Johnston, RI 02929 8am to 2pm. Free admission 

June 8-10 ATHS NATIONAL CONVENTION & TRUCK SHOW, Grand Sierra Resort, Reno, Nevada.  Visit 

WWW.ATHS.ORG for more details. 

June 10 & 11 ATCA CT Yankee Chapter Truck Show, Bethlehem Fairgrounds, Route 61, Bethlehem, CT 8am to 4pm 

 Trucks, Tractors, Motorcycles, Construction Equipment.  Contact John Famiglietti at 860-307-4372 for 

details. 

June 16 & 17 ATCA 43rd Annual National Meet in Macungie, Macungie Memorial Park, 50 North Poplar St., Macungie, 

PA.  More info at www.antiquetruckclub.org 

June 25 ATHS NUTMEG CHAPTER ANNUAL TRUCK SHOW & FLEA MARKET (always the Sunday after Father’s 

Day) Brooklyn Fairgrounds, Route 169,Brooklyn, CT.  Show hours 8 am to 3 pm. Contact Show 

Chairman John Raymond at 860-608-5033 (cell) for any information or questions. Visit our website at 

www.nutmegchapteraths.com and our Facebook page at www.facebook.com/nutmegATHS for updates.  

July 8 & 9 ATHS LONG ISLAND CHAPTER 21ST ANNUAL ANTIQUE, CLASSIC,  WORKING TRUCK SHOW at the Long 

Island Antique Power Association Show Grounds, 5951 Sound Ave, Riverhead, NY 10 am to 5 pm. Rain or 

Shine.  Phone 631-339-3065 for more information. 

July 16 ATCA Uncle Sam Chapter’s 19th Annual Show at the Washington County Fairgrounds, Route 29, Greenwich, 

NY 8 am to 3 pm, Rain or Shine. Contact Al @518-677-8264 or www.antiquetruckclub.org 

July 15 & 16 Zagray Farm Museum Summer Show & Swap Meet, 544 Amston Road, Colchester, CT 11 am to 2 pm.  

Educational family show featuring all things mechanical.  Admission fee, visit www.ZagrayFramMuseum.org 

for details. 

July 21 & 22 6th Annual Gear Jammer Magazine Truck Show, Franklin County Fairgrounds, Wisdom Way, Greenfield, 

MA. Proceeds benefit The Doug Flutie Jr. Foundation for Autistic Children.  Contact Bob at 508-212-9998  or 

email mttconrad7@aol.com 

July 29 Touch-A-Truck & Car Show at the Mineral Springs Family Campground located off Route 31 in Stafford 

Springs, CT.  11 am to 2 pm.  Details to follow. 

August 11 &12 The Brockway Weekend, at the Central New York Living History Center & Brockway Museum located in 

Cortland, NY.  Details to follow. 

August 13 ATCA Mid Hudson Chapter Annual Show at the Ulster County Fairgrounds, Libertyville Road, New Platz, NY 

 9 am to 3 pm.  All vehicles 25 years or older are welcome.  For more info contact Jim @845-206-5091 or 

Mike @ 845-883-7191. 

August 26 & 27 ATCA Bay State Chapter 21st Annual Truck Show, Bolton Fairgrounds, 318 Seven Bridge Rd., Lancaster, MA. 

8am to 4pm. Contact Jen Santucci @ 508-768-5997 or baystatechapteratca@gmail.com 

Sept. 3 ATCA Northeastern PA Chapter 32nd Annual Endless Mountains Antique Truck Show & Flea Market, 

 Harford Fairgrounds, Exit 217 Harford, PA  Call Steve for details 570-222-4478 

Sept. 16 & 17 ATHS Hudson Mohawk Chapter’s 33rd Annual Truck Show, Saratoga County Fairgrounds, Ballston Spa, NY  

 For more info email hudsonmohawaths@gmail.com or call 518-371-0288 
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NUTMEG FOR SALE & WANTED   

FOR SALE 

 

 

1960 GMC B6000 401  V-6 5-Speed Transmission, 2-speed 

rear, Oil Field Tractor with Winch and 5th Wheel. $10,000. 

Located in Roxbury, CT. Contact Jim at 203-770-1034 

 

FOR SALE 

 
DETROIT DIESEL 6V92T Running takeout with Eaton 7 

Speed Transmission complete,  $3000.  Located in Roxbury 

CT.  Contact Jim at 203-770-1034 

 

 

 

 

FOR SALE 

 
1924 LINCOLN SEARCH LIGHT TRUCK – A rare find with    

a ton of restoration already completed. This truck has a 

1949 Ford 239 V-8 Engine.  Finish it to your specifications. 

Located in Watertown, CT.  Best Offer will take this truck  

to a new home.   Contact Dan Slason at 774-487-0004. 

 

FOR SALE - Danbury Mint Replicas 

 
New in their original boxes. 

1929 Dodge, 1931 Ford, 1935 Ford, 1942 Ford and a 

1953 GMC (a Limited Editon #4636).  All in Excellent 

Condition, Offered to be sold together.  All 5 trucks for 

$300 plus shipping (a $650 Value). For more details, 

Contact Jim at 440-979-0831.  

 

SUPPORT YOUR CHAPTER 

Place your Business Card Here  
or 

Ask your favorite business to place an AD 

$15 for one issue   -    $50 for 6 Issues 

Contact Don at dwatrans@sbcglobal.net  

or 860-274-4758 

 

Are you following the Nutmeg Chapter ? 

www.nutmegchapteraths.com                                  

www.facebook.com/nutmegATHS 
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FOR SALE 

 
Mack R/U/DM Models New Reproduced Tan Interior. 

Includes 2 Door Panels with Carpet Bottoms and Arm 

Rests and Cardboard Panel for Behind the Seats. 

$1200.00  

“NEW” Reproduction Mack Glove Box Liner for Mack 

R/U/DM Cabs.  $140.00  Call Jon  860-709-3322 for 

details. 

 

Restoration Project – Toys from your childhood 

 
Doepke Model Toys. Heiliner Earth Scraper, Adams 

Road Grader and a Bottom Dump.  Quality Toys from the 

1950’s. Used but in Good Condition.  Re-live your “sand 

box days.” Can easily be restored.  $100 each .   Contact   

Don  at  860-274-4758. 

 

 

 
Golden Age of Trucking in Photos by Don Arnauckas  is 

the perfect gift for your hard-to-buy-for truck enthusiast! 

Titles include Dump Trucks, Wreckers, Tankers, Reefers, 

Flat Beds and Freight Haulers. To obtain a brochure email 

dwatrans@sbcglobal.net or call 860-274-4758. 

 

 

Thank you Rob, Harold, Bill, & Don for your Support! 

 

 

 

 

In the Weeds 

 
International 190 Series                         Glenn Cutler Photo 
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FROM THE EDITOR’S LOG BOOK   

CARES & CONCERNS 

* JD (Jim) Dowd sends his best to the Chapter.  While he is no longer able to be an active, he still cares about the Chapter 

and wishes us well.   

*  Ubald Saskal is recovering from heart problems and is currently at a care facility.  He, like JD, was asking about Chapter 

events and wishes he could be at our meetings. 

*  Tom Holcombe has missed a few meeting recently, but hopes to see his friends at Matt Pfahl’s in March. 

*  Art Jay has been dealing with some health challenges lately and missed our January meeting. Give Art a call at 508-867-

4294, he’d love to chat.  

*  There are most likely others in our Chapter who are facing health issues or other challenges.  We are thinking about you 

and hope that the winter months give you time to heal and rejuvenate. Please keep in touch and let us know how you are 

doing.  Sending Good Health Wishes to ALL Nutmeg Members & Friends! 

*  IF you know of a member who is unable to get to our meetings, give them a call and perhaps you can share a ride. 

It is important to Stay In Touch with each other. Let Tom or Don know of any Cares and Concerns of a member! Thanks 

 

Welcome to the NUTMEG CHAPTER 

Charles Beckwith-- Canterbury, CT                                     David Miller-- Broad Brook, CT 

Please Note: The Nutmeg Chapter continually Updates our Roster of Members with current information. 

  Lance appreciates it when you complete the Application below and return it with your payment. 

Nutmeg Chapter of the American Truck Historical Society Membership Application 
***2023 MEMBERSHIP DUES -  $15 PER YEAR *** 

Please Complete the Application Below 

Mail to Membership Chairperson, Lance Dimock, Nutmeg Chapter-ATHS, 

  99 Notch Road, Bolton, CT 06043   Phone:  860-643-5224  or  E-mail dimolalo@sbcglobal.net 

Make check or money order payable to “Nutmeg Chapter ATHS” 
The Nutmeg Chapter continues to UPDATE the Membership Roster with current information.  Please complete the 

Application below and return it with your payment of $15.   This will enable us to keep our members informed via mail, 

email or phone of any important information such as cancelling or re-scheduling our events.  We DO NOT share email 

information. Thank you in advance for your help! 

IS THIS A NEW MEMBERSHIP_________________________   RENEWAL__________________________                         __    

NAME ______________________________    _____                                                                                                ___    ____    _                                

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________________________                                                                                            _  

MAILING ADDRESS    __________                                               ________________________________________     __   ___   

CITY ___________________________________     ________ State ____   ________Zip/Postal Code      ___     _ _     ___   

Email_________________________________________      _ (Used Only For Important Notifications & Newsletter, if requested.) 

Phone Number (_____) ________ ______     Cell Phone (___      ) _            _______    No phone calls, just Newsletter ______       

In what form do you wish to receive The Steering Column?     Hard Copy     _____    E-Mail ____       Both ________                

Are you a Veteran?    Yes         No____    What Branch of Military? ___________________________________     

IF YOU OWN A TRUCK OR HAVE A SPECIFIC INTEREST IN TRUCKS & THE INDUSTRY, PLEASE ENTER INFORMATION BELOW 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

MAKE _________                              _____MODEL ______                              ______YEAR____       ____  
NUTMEG CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN TRUCK HISTORICAL SOCIETY ESTABLISHED IN 1983 PUBLISHES THIS NEWSLETTER.  EMAIL: 

dwatrans@sbcglobal.net  ATHS BYLAWS STATE THAT LOCAL MEMBERS MUST ALSO BE A NATIONAL MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING.       
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